BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Wednesday, February 2, 2011 

      Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall, 22 Monument Avenue, Swampscott, Mass.  Chairman, Jill G. Sullivan opened the meeting at 7:00P.M.       
Attendance: Chairman, Jill G. Sullivan , Vice Chairman , Robert E. Mazow , Selectmen Richard Malagrifa, Matthew W. Strauss, David Van Dam and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Open Session / Discussion:
Vice Chairman, Dana Swanstrom updated the Board on various subjects relating to the Harbor Advisory Committee including the membership which would be nine members. 
The Harbor Advisory Committee has been requested by the Board to return to a future meeting with a direct answer from their Committee regarding going forward with dredging. 
 Votes of the Board:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve a request from the JCC of the North Shore to run their 11th Annual Triathlon by the Sea to be held on Sunday, May 15, 2011, from 8-11AM seconded by Selectman Strauss. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve to meet with the Finance Committee and the Capital Improvement Committee on February 10, 2011, at 7PM at the Swampscott High School in Room B208, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve meeting minutes from January 5, 2011, seconded by Selectman Strauss.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve meeting minutes from January 19, 2011, seconded by Selectman Van Dm.

Appointment:

The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Strauss to appoint Christina Cawley, 55 Hillside Avenue, Swampscott, Mass to the Personal Board with a term to expire in June of 2011, seconded by Selectman Van Dam. 
Selectman Van Dam commented on the Personal Board’s function as he used to be a member and enjoyed his time on this committee but had to resign as it would be a conflict with him being a present member of the Board of Selectman. 

Old and New Business:

Selectman Mazow spoke on the cancellation of the Police Building Oversight Committee meeting due to weather conditions.  The Police Building Oversight Committee will be meeting next week with the Finance Committee and Selectman Mazow will report back to the Board with an update from that meeting.
Selectman Van Dam recognized the Police Department for being at the Middle School helping with traffic and getting the kids into school smoothly. Selectman Van Dam updated the Board regarding National Grid’s non response from a meeting they attended in December during a Selectmen’s meeting on streetlight outages. National Grid has requested to meet for an update on what has been completed, that meeting has not been scheduled and no update from National Grid has been given. 

Selectman Malagrifa informed the Board he had recently spoke with members of the Swampscott Library and voiced their concerns about getting some extra janitorial services. Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator said there will be no  recommendation for any additional janitorial staff, there may be some thought in the future for a building maintenance person which would open some room for a custodian to have more time to concentrate on the library. Selectman Malagrifa spoke on the snow banks at the corners being so high and asked drivers to slow down. 

Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on One Salem Street and informed the Board they have completed all work that was asked of them, and there will be information on a draft warrant that will contain certain streets as a public way. 
Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator informed the community on recent request that are received regarding bus shelters through the Town. Mr. Maylor informed the community that the MBTA are the responsible party for bus shelters, and they are determined based on ridership standards whether one is replaced or taken down.  

Resident Comment:

Resident Maureen Higgins, 73 Pine Street, Swampscott, Mass spoke on an issue with a neighbor dumping snow on her property and then the Town’s DPW plows come along and that snow ends up back on her property. Selectman Mazow suggested she give the DPW Department a call with her neighbor’s information and they can send a letter out and see if that helps with the situation. 

Town Administrator Report:

Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator made a recommendation to the Board of Selectman on joining with the Town of Salem for regional dispatch services for Police and Fire. Andrew Maylor, spoke on the extremely positive relationship the Town has had with the City of Lynn for years and thanked them for all their services. Some points of this regional dispatch will be to explore a feasibly study, regional lockup and to see if the three communities Swampscott, Salem and Marblehead can stand alone.
Chief Ron Madigan of the Swampscott Police Department spoke of his support of enhancing the Police Department with new partnership with the City of Salem. Chief Madigan commented that he feels the Board of Selectman historically has been supportive. 
 Chief Kevin Breen of the Swampscott Fire Department. Spoke on his feelings being mixed but he cannot argue with the economics of the system. Chief Breen is disappointed they are not staying partners with the City of Lynn. Chief Breen feels disappointed with not going forward with the technology part with the City of Lynn.
Selectman Mazow commented that he believes that the Town of Swampscott will have the same great relationship with Salem as they have had with Lynn. 

Selectman Malagrifa thanked and recognized Andrew Maylor for all his work and time on getting this relationship with the City of Salem started. 

Selectman Sullivan believes the community is dedicated to regionalization and believes that people generally feel it is the way to go for the future. Selectman Sullivan thanked Andrew Maylor for dedicating the last five years on getting to this point. Selectman Sullivan recognized that this transaction might be difficult for both the Fire Department and the Police Department and thanked them for being open to this concept. 

There will be an invite sent to Mayor Kim Driscoll of Salem to attend a future meeting of the Board of Selectman meeting to meet everyone. 

Selectman’s Time: 
Selectman Malagrifa recognized the Hadley School Principal Mrs. River on being outside of school in the morning and the afternoons helping with everything to make sure the children get into school safely. 

Selectman Straus spoke on the recent retirement of George Derringer from the Swampscott Reporter and wished him well during his retirement. Selectman Strauss spoke on a recent recreation trip to Pats Peak for a skiing trip which was very positive experience from the kids attending this program.
Selectman Van Dam reminded the community of the Italian Feast to be held at the Senior Center on February 15, 2010. Selectman Van Dam also thanked the DPW Department with trying to keep up with the cleaning of the fire hydrants. Selectman Van Dam asked if there was anything ever used here in Town to identify hydrants locations before they are buried in the snow. Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator informed the Board there is such a thing called spring loaded wires that are available, but the Town does not use them. 
Selectman Mazow informed the Board on a positive call he received regarding Gino Cresta, DPW Director on all the different weather conditions that he has been dealing with this winter season. 
Selectman Sullivan suggested to speak on community assets that are not being productive for the Town and to have this discussion added to a future agenda  Selectman Sullivan reminded the community that the Drug and Task Force Committee will be meeting next Monday and has asked anyone with any ideas and or time to be part of this to give her a call. Selectman Sullivan recognized George Derringer on his recent retirement and commented that his coverage of the Town was always fair, he always put thought in his commitment to the Town. Selectman Sullivan commented that George was at every Town event and that his presence will be missed. 
Adjournment:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to adjourn meeting at 9:05 P.M seconded by Selectman Mazow.  
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

